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Glacier lily (Erythronium grandiflorum) 


 Ochoco Mountains, Oregon, 2005. Photo by Margaret Bernard. 

~~~~~

IT'S RENEWAL TIME!


The NPSO membership year is January to December. Now is the time for members to

renew for 2022. Please watch for a separately emailed renewal notice informing you of

your current membership status. Thank you. -Margaret Conover 
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Forward this Newsletter To A Friend

~~~~~

If you prefer to read a hard copy, click on the link at the top of this email that says "view

this email in your browser," and then "print" this e-newsletter as a PDF. A PDF is also

uploaded to the NPSO website - look for the link in the right-hand column.


If you have any questions, please contact us at bulletin@npsoregon.org.


~~~~~

To subscribe to the NPSO email discussion list visit

https://www.npsoregon.org/discussionlist.php


~~~~~

For membership inquiries, contact Margaret Conover, the Membership Chair, by email or

send mail to P.O. Box 902, Eugene, OR 97440.

2022 NPSO iNaturalist Identifiers Workshop

Focusing on: Becoming an iNaturalist Identifier ~ Why identifiers are important


NO experience needed


http://us10.forward-to-friend.com/forward?u=2ec52a8bdab26d719257e3779&id=c19cc48adb&e=43bd2dc80d
mailto:bulletinnpso@gmail.com
https://www.npsoregon.org/discussionlist.php
http://membership@npsoregon.org/


As an NPSO member or outdoor enthusiast you know what a plant is. That is the basic

information you need to assist with identifying and validating posted iNaturalist

observations around Oregon. Your skills help with our state’s flora inventory and can

spread the word about Oregon Flora web site resources. This workshop will guide you to

set up an iNaturalist account if you don’t have one and provide some simple directions to

make a huge difference in the accuracy of plant observations posted on iNaturalist.


Workshop Details:  


Date: Saturday, April 2, 2022


Time: 1:00 pm - 3:00 pm Pacific Time (US and Canada) 


Presenters: Tom Wainwright, James Mickley, Barbara Wilson, and Gail Baker. All

presenters are NPSO members and active, longtime iNaturalist users.


Platform: Zoom 


Register in advance for this meeting:


https://oregonstate.zoom.us/meeting/register/tJMkf-qtqjsuEt2h6_lC2KwrBkfLEg7ymxHr


After registering, you will receive a confirmation email containing information about

joining the meeting.

High Desert Chapter Needs Volunteers

Sagebrush buttercup (Ranunculus glaberrimus) at Chimney Rock Trail near the Crooked River. 

Photo by Cindy Roché

Spring is arriving in central Oregon and it is time to start planning activities for the High

Desert Chapter. I recently sent out a call for volunteers to High Desert Chapter members,

but I fear that our Mailchimp missive wound up in some recipients’ spam folder and was

not seen. (Even the copy sent to our chapter email went to the spam folder!) The

Chapter will be holding an election for officers in March. Chapter members- watch for a

https://oregonstate.zoom.us/meeting/register/tJMkf-qtqjsuEt2h6_lC2KwrBkfLEg7ymxHr


notice in your inbox (and don’t forget to check your spam folder).


In addition to elected officers, we need volunteers to assist with specific projects:

leading field trips, monitoring the Facebook page, preparing the newsletter, finding

speakers, and coordinating special projects.


Help us keep the High Desert Chapter alive and strong. To volunteer, please send an

email to highdesertnpso@gmail.com. -Cindy Roché, Treasurer, High Desert Chapter


 

Oregon Mystery Plant
 

Last month's mystery plant revealed: 

 

Many thanks to Dave Dobak, who correctly identified last month's mystery plant
as Veronica (Syrinthis, Besseya) rubra in the family Plantaginaceae, commonly known
as red kittentails. 


For the many of us who know this plant as Besseya rubra, Dave shared the following:
“Besseya was named in honor of Charles Bessey, noted for his early work on plant
evolution, and originator of the “Besseyan dicta” a general set of principles that
indicates more advanced or more primitive evolutionary stages.” More information on
Charles Bessey can be found at:

 

https://www.huntbotanical.org/admin/uploads/10hibd-huntia-9-2-pp179-214.pdf

mailto:highdesertnpso@gmail.com
https://www.huntbotanical.org/admin/uploads/10hibd-huntia-9-2-pp179-214.pdf


Photo by Jennifer Barker.

New Mystery Plant

Do you recognize this plant?

Photo by Faye Streier.

This month's mystery plant was photographed by Faye Streier in February 2022 near

Chimney Rock along the Crooked River near Prineville, OR. It was found in a gravelly

substrate within rocky sagebrush steppe with western juniper. 


Do you have an Oregon Mystery Plant to share?

Send it to the editor: bulletin@npsoregon.org

Native Plant Appreciation Week Blossoms to a
Month!!!

The NPSO State Board has decided to follow what appears to be a national trend and

expand Native Plant Appreciation to a month. (Well, we know we appreciate native

plants all year long…) Our inaugural Native Plant Appreciation Month will be April 2022,

so mark your calendars now. April was selected because it is early in the wildflower

season, so it is a good time to prepare for the native plant bounty of Oregon. A month-

long celebration will give chapters lots of time to do hikes, talks, plant sales, etc., and

it’s not too early to start planning your chapter’s activities now. – Judi Sanders

OregonFlora
  

mailto:bulletin@npsoregon.org


OregonFlora is developing a comprehensive resource
about the plants of Oregon for nature enthusiasts,
restorationists, land managers, scientists, and
gardeners of all ages and levels of interest. The
information within the three-volume Flora of Oregon
books and the extensive database used to organize
the information forms the foundation for our
website, oregonflora.org and Oregon Wildflowers
mobile app. These digital resources bring the beauty
and diversity of Oregon’s plant life to the public with
thousands of photographs, interactive maps and
intuitive identification tools.

 

Your financial support allows us to keep providing
free access of digital information to the public. Our
program relies on competitive grants and donations from individuals and groups to fund
all of OregonFlora’s direct operating expenses. The contributions people give of their
time and financial resources are a critical part of our budget. If you would like to be a
part of the team that keeps OregonFlora progressing, please contact us at
ofpflora@oregonflora.org.

 

Contributions can be made online OregonFlora Donate or mailed directly to: Agricultural
Research Foundation, 1600 SW Western Blvd. Ste. 320, Corvallis, OR 97333. Please make
checks payable to the Agricultural Research Foundation and include “OFP” on the memo
line.- Linda Hardison 

NPSO Grant Proposals Requested

NPSO will continue to sponsor small field research grants. The objectives of the program

are:

To stimulate basic field research into the biology and distribution of Oregon’s

native and naturalized flora and vegetation, particularly in the more remote areas

of the state.

To promote native plant conservation through better understanding of Oregon’s

flora and vegetation and the factors affecting their survival.

Research proposals are due by March 15th, 2022 (a two-week extension this year). The

guidelines are available online at: www.npsoregon.org/grants.html. For a paper copy of

the program policy and guidelines, contact:

Dan Luoma

Field Research Grants Committee Chair


5 NW Edgewood Dr.


Corvallis, OR 97330

http://oregonflora.org/
mailto:ofpflora@oregonflora.org
https://oregonflora.org/pages/donate.php
http://www.npsoregon.org/grants.html


Washington Native Plant Society
Conservation, Education, and Research


Grants Available

The Washington Native Plant Society (WNPS) Conservation Committee is accepting grant

application for projects that will restore, improve, or support on-the-ground, functioning

native plant ecosystems in the State of Washington. Successful projects must provide

public benefit and must align with WNPS Conservation principles. Applications will be

evaluated for the quantity and quality of ecological benefit to be gained and the

likelihood of project long-term success. Grant applications will be accepted until

midnight March 1, 2022.

 

The WNPS Research and Education Committees are also accepting grant applications until

midnight March 1, 2022. For application information and contacts for each of these grant

programs, see:

https://www.wnps.org/conservation-grants

https://www.wnps.org/education-grants

https://www.wnps.org/research

-Becky Chaney, WNPS Conservation Committee Chair

 Wanted: Volunteers for the Bulletin

https://www.wnps.org/conservation-grants
https://www.wnps.org/education-grants
https://www.wnps.org/research


Western boneset (Ageratina occidentalis) with pollinators, Spanish Peak, Ochoco Mountains,

2021, photo by James Kangas. 

NPSO is seeking contributions from members, such as a short essay on your research or

report of a field trip. Your contribution could be a short entry for a plant of the month or

mystery plant, a photo of a plant to feature as the Bulletin cover photo, a description of

a new book you've discovered, or another subject related to Oregon's flora. Submissions

must be your own work, not something copied from the internet. Photos must be your

own or ones you have obtained permission to use. Please consider sharing your

knowledge with other members by contributing to NPSO’s monthly Bulletin! Send

contributions to the editor: bulletin@npsoregon.org

NPSO Board Seeks Candidates
 
Please consider taking the opportunity to serve the NPSO by running for election to one

of the state-wide officer or at-large board of directors positions. Officer positions include

President, Vice-President, Secretary, and Treasurer who serve one-year terms. Three

Directors at-large are elected annually and serve two-year terms. If you, or someone you

know, is interested, please send your questions or information about potential candidates

to Dan Luoma by email (daniel.luoma@oregonstate.edu) for more information.

mailto:bulletin@npsoregon.org
mailto:daniel.luoma@oregonstate.edu


Willamette Valley Chapter Scholarships
Available to Oregon Students

Marvel Luzell, previous scholarship winner. Marvel graduated from Oregon State University


last year with a degree in Botany. 


Photo by Taylor Barron. 

The Willamette Valley Chapter is offering $1,000 scholarships for sophomores, juniors,

and seniors enrolled at an Oregon college and university for the 2022-2023 school year

and who are majoring in one of the following fields of study: 

botany;

horticulture with a focus on native plants;

any biological, environmental, or natural resource science with a botany emphasis

or;

any biological, environmental, or natural resource science combined with a

demonstrated intent to pursue studies or a career in a plant-based field focused on

or related to native plants (e.g. ecology, systematics, sustainable natural resource

management, landscape architecture, conservation biology).



Half-time students are eligible.


 


A limited number of qualified applicants will be selected to receive $1,000 from either

the Augusta Rockafellar Memorial Scholarship Fund or the Jean Davis Memorial

Scholarship fund. Applications will be accepted by mail or electronically until June 1,

2022.


 


Applicants are required to submit:

Name, address, email address, phone number, college/university name, and

college/university address;

A statement of academic and career intent, with a discussion of relevant

coursework, extracurricular activities, and interests. Student’s statement should

show a demonstrated interest in native plants and the intent to pursue studies or

careers related to native plants;

One letter of reference from a person able to judge the student’s ability to

successfully complete study in the student’s area of major study.

Full collegiate academic record (transcript).

Applicants can send completed applications and documents by mail to                             

                                 


John Savage


Jean Davis and Augusta Rockafellar Scholarship Funds


413 Belmont Street NE


Salem, OR 97301


Or applicants can send completed applications and documents by email to: 

wvnpso@gmail.com.


For any questions about the scholarship, contact John Savage at 503-779-5414 or at

wvnpso@gmail.com.

2022 Washington Botanical Symposium  

University of Washington Botanic Gardens and the University of Washington Herbarium at

the Burke Museum (Seattle, Washington, USA) are pleased to announce the 2022

Washington Botanical Symposium. This program will be presented online as a Zoom

webinar on:

Wednesday, March 2, 2022


9:00 am - 3:30pm (PST)


Co-hosted by University of Washington Botanic Gardens and the University of

Washington Herbarium, Burke Museum


Program information available at: 


mailto:wvnpso@gmail.com


https://botanicgardens.uw.edu/education/adults/conferences-symposia/wa-botanical-

symposium/


 or Facebook event page:


https://www.facebook.com/events/2359754990849366/


Scholarships are available for students, service corps members, or anyone with need.


An extensive network of professional, academic, and amateur botanists are actively

engaged in the conservation, management, and study of Washington's diverse flora. Their

expertise ranges from how best to manage biodiversity, to understanding climate change

impacts on plant communities, to naming and classifying the flora's rare, common, and

invasive elements. Invited speakers and poster presentations will share new insights and

discoveries about these topics and more. Participants from throughout Washington and

adjacent areas will have the opportunity to exchange ideas with colleagues within and

across disciplines.


Attendees are invited to present research posters and make announcements about

related news and opportunities on the symposium website. Contributions may include

video, text, and/or images.


Sponsor: Washington Native Plant Society


Supporters: King County Noxious Weed Program; Parametrix; The Watershed Company;

Washington State Department of Natural Resources, Natural Heritage Program


Friends: AECOM, Washington State Noxious Weed Control Board


-Jessica Farmer, Adult Education Supervisor, University of Washington Botanic Gardens

Chapter Notes

Cheahmill


For questions, or to be added to the Cheahmill Chapter's email list for reminders of
upcoming programs and events, please contact the Cheahmill Chapter President, Lisa
Blackburn, at blackburnlisag@gmail.com.

Check out our Facebook page at https://www.facebook.com/NPSO.Cheahmill/.

Corvallis


For questions, information on upcoming events, or to be on the Corvallis Chapter email
list, contact co_president@NPSOregon.org. Find us on Facebook at
facebook.com/CorvallisNPSO.


Saturday, March 12th, 1:00 pm - 3:00 pm 

Event: Work Party at the Avery Native Plant Garden

 

Late winter clean-up at the Avery Native Plant Garden at Avery House, Avery Park,

https://botanicgardens.uw.edu/education/adults/conferences-symposia/wa-botanical-symposium/
https://www.facebook.com/events/2359754990849366/
mailto:blackburnlisag@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/NPSO.Cheahmill/
mailto:co_president@NPSOregon.org
http://facebook.com/CorvallisNPSO


Corvallis. Contact Esther for more information at 541-990-0948 or estherco@peak.org.

 

Monday, March 14th, 7:30 pm - 8:30 pm 

Zoom presentation: Alders of the Willamette Valley - A story of three species and how
they get around. 

Speaker: George Kral 

 

Pre-registration is required for this meeting. If you would like to join the meeting please
send an email to daniel.luoma@oregonstate.edu and include your Zoom name. We will be
using the “waiting room” feature for enhanced security. You will receive an invitation to
the meeting about one hour ahead of time.  Unfortunately, requests for invitations after
that point may be missed.

 

Emerald


Visit the Emerald Chapter website at http://emerald.npsoregon.org to learn more about
the latest chapter events, plant lists, and botanical information about Lane County
plants and the people who love them. Our Facebook page is
https://www.facebook.com/emerald.npso/.


Saturday, March 19th, 1:00 pm – 3:00 pm  

Field Trip: Buford Park East Trailhead Ramble

 

Rambles are leaderless walks where participants identify and share their knowledge of
plants they encounter as a group. All levels of experience are welcome. All we ask is that
you are interested in plants! We'll walk on the gravel access road past the wet prairie,
and then bear left on Trail 3 across the lower edge of Meadowlark Prairie. We won't go
further than Buckbrush Canyon, about a mile-and-a-half in. There should be an
abundance of early wildflowers. To sign up click here. 

 

Monday, March 21st, 7:00 pm - 9:00 pm 

Program: The Oregon Dunes, a Vanishing Landscape

Presenter: Dina Pavlis

 

Oregon is home to the world's tallest coastal dunes, with some reaching as high as 500
feet above sea level and spanning 180 feet in length! About 45% of Oregon's coastline
consists of coastal dunes that are home to many delightful native plants and animals. The
Oregon dunes ecosystem relies on sand movement to survive; it is assaulted almost daily
by strong coastal winds, resulting in the creation of stunning formations that move and
change. Unfortunately, Oregon’s coastal sand dunes have been rapidly disappearing over
the last 100 years beneath a blanket of plants. Scientists estimate that we are losing one
to five feet of open sand per year. What has changed and can Oregon’s coastal dunes be
saved? A Zoom link will be sent to members and posted on the NPSO Emerald Chapter
web site closer to the date of the program.


Saturday, March 26th, 1:00 pm – 2:00 pm  

Field Trip: Museum of Natural and Cultural History Native Plant Garden

 

The property surrounding this museum, on the University of Oregon campus, bears an

mailto:estherco@peak.org
mailto:daniel.luoma@oregonstate.edu
http://emerald.npsoregon.org/
https://www.facebook.com/emerald.npso/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0448ADA92BAAFC1-march1


excellent native plant garden that is little known to the community. In this leaderless
walk, participants will consult and improve a draft plant list and discuss ethnobotanical
uses of these plants, so that the museum may prepare to offer interpretive walks for the
public. Emerald Chapter members will be invited to lead some of these walks in
partnership with the museum. Limited free parking is in a designated lot located just
west of the mammoths on East 15th Avenue, and metered parking is available on the
street. The address is 1680 East 15th Avenue on the University of Oregon campus in
Eugene. To sign up, please register here.

 


High Desert
For information, visit the High Desert Chapter website: www.highdesertnpsoregon.org
and Facebook page: Native Plant Society of Oregon: High Desert Chapter, or email
highdesertnpso@gmail.com.


Klamath Basin
For information on the Klamath Basin Chapter, contact kb_president@npsoregon.org, visit
our website: http://klamathbasinnps.com, or find us on Facebook:(13) Klamath Basin
Chapter - Native Plant Society of Oregon | Facebook.


Mid-Columbia (currently inactive)
For information on the Mid-Columbia Chapter, contact mc_president@NPSOregon.org.


Portland
Our members receive The Calochortus, our quarterly e-newsletter with field trips,
programs, news, and events for the Portland area. If you are a Portland Chapter member
and not receiving it, check your spam folder or notify us at npsopdxchapter@gmail.com if
your email address has changed. You'll also find our monthly programs and additional
field trips posted on our Meetup page at https://www.meetup.com/NPSO-Portland/. Our
Facebook page is regularly updated with current wildflower bloom status and photos
at: https://www.facebook.com/npso.portland/. Visit our chapter website at
https://portlandnativeplants.org/ for archived newsletters, program recordings, and
merchandise in our Shop. 

 

Our monthly programs are now virtual. Members will find links to register for our
second Thursday Zoom presentations in each issue of the state Bulletin and in The
Calochortus.


Thursday March 10th, 7:00 pm - 8:30 pm

Program: Native Habitat Restoration for Pollinators

Presenter: Mace Vaughn, Pollinator Program Co-Director for Xerces Society

 

Native bees, butterflies, and other pollinators continue to be in decline across the United
States. To help reverse these trends, the Xerces Society collaborates with farmers, food
companies, federal agencies, and homeowners to plan, design, and plant habitats with
native wildflowers, shrubs, and trees. In this talk, Mace will provide an update on
pollinator declines in the western U.S., key pollinator habitat elements that need to be
addressed, and examples of native wildflower projects Xerces is helping to put on the

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0448ADA92BAAFC1-march2
http://www.highdesertnpsoregon.org/
https://www.facebook.com/Native-Plant-Society-of-Oregon-High-Desert-Chapter-634078733275591
mailto:highdesertnpso@gmail.com
mailto:kb_president@npsoregon.org
http://klamathbasinnps.com/
https://www.facebook.com/Klamath-Basin-Chapter-Native-Plant-Society-of-Oregon-1486817764701872/
https://www.facebook.com/Klamath-Basin-Chapter-Native-Plant-Society-of-Oregon-1486817764701872/
mailto:mc_president@NPSOregon.org
https://npsoregon.us10.list-manage.com/track/click?u=2ec52a8bdab26d719257e3779&id=60820fd46a&e=bef4dd1339
https://npsoregon.us10.list-manage.com/track/click?u=2ec52a8bdab26d719257e3779&id=9962b38601&e=bef4dd1339
https://npsoregon.us10.list-manage.com/track/click?u=2ec52a8bdab26d719257e3779&id=20559ce785&e=bef4dd1339


ground across western states.

 

Register in advance for this
meeting:  https://us06web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZUpde6vpz0jHtCF6ZIUurGTzMuD
QWqGi02K

After registering, you will receive a confirmation email containing information about
joining the meeting. SAVE IT.


April, Entire Month

Event: Portland Chapter’s i Naturalist NPSO PDX April 2022 Native Plant Appreciation
Month Bioblitz!

Organizers: Lecia Schall and Dave Anderson 


IT'S TIME FOR Portland Chapter's i Naturalist NPSO PDX April 2022 Native Plant
Appreciation Month Bioblitz! What's a Bioblitz? It's an event that focuses on identifying as
many species as possible in a specific area over a short period of time. 

 

NPSO Portland Chapter presents its second iNaturalist Bioblitz as a Native Plant
Appreciation Month opportunity to enjoy and protect Pacific Northwest natives. Help us
document the existence and phenology (life stage) of natives in the greater Portland
area AND the Columbia River Gorge during the month of April. Just use your
iNaturalist app, available for iPhone, Android, and at the iNaturalist website.
We'll collate the observations and watch for sensitive species.


Please join our iNaturalist Project. You don’t need to do anything but upload your
observations to iNaturalist. They will automatically be included in the Bioblitz once
you join the project. Anyone can add observations. Look for NPSO PDX April 2022
Native Plant Appreciation Month BioBlitz under Projects.

https://www.inaturalist.org/projects/npso-pdx-april-2022-native-plant-appreciation-
month-bioblitz/edit


Monday, April 4th, 7:00 pm - 8:00 pm

Workshop: A Beginner’s Guide to Plant Identification

Presenter: Gabriel Campbell, Director of Rae Selling Berry Seed Bank, Portland State
University 

 

Have you ever tried to identify a plant and struggled? You are not alone. Identifying
plants can be difficult, especially when you don’t know where to start. Understanding a
few basic botanical concepts can help you confidently identify plants.


Join us in a beginner’s guide to plant identification. No particular background is needed,
and all are welcome. Learn the process of identifying plants. Learn about scientific
species names. Learn how to look at plants and to tell what a root, stem, leaf, flower,
and fruit are. Learn the tools needed and resources available that will help you to
scientifically identify plants. Two hands-on classes will follow on April 5 and 6, from 5:30
pm - 7:00 pm at Hoyt Arboretum.

 

Register in advance for this meeting:

https://us06web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZArf-isqzotHdS8Sc2Oq6kCN02YjQZPngZT 

After registering, you will receive a confirmation email with a link to join the meeting.

https://us06web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZUpde6vpz0jHtCF6ZIUurGTzMuDQWqGi02K
https://www.inaturalist.org/projects/npso-pdx-april-2022-native-plant-appreciation-month-bioblitz/edit
https://us06web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZArf-isqzotHdS8Sc2Oq6kCN02YjQZPngZT


SAVE IT.


Thursday April 14th, 7:00 pm - 9:00 pm

Program: Stalking Rare Plants of Hawaii and Oregon – Up Close and Personal

Presenter: Gerry Carr, Biologist/ Botanist/ Photographer

 

Gerry’s presentation will be a photographic journey across his thirty-year study of the
iconic Hawaiian silversword and its highly diverse and lesser-known relatives. He’ll then
shift to his current quest to photograph the unique characteristics of as many of Oregon’s
native plants as possible.   


Register in advance for this meeting:

https://us06web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZUrcu-vrz8uGtbXXwb2Td44XrIQxRTv_SWE

 After registering, you will receive a confirmation email with a link to join the meeting.
SAVE IT.


Thursday, April 21st, 7:00 pm - 8:00 pm

Zoom Workshop: Introduction to Plant Families

Presenter: Gina Bono, Botanist / Portland Chapter Member

 

Did you know there is no such thing as the “yellow flower” plant family? Although many
field guides are organized this way, there is actually a system based on key features that
won’t fade with the sun. Come and get a glimpse into some of the Pacific Northwest’s
most common native plant families, and how you can begin to recognize them for
yourself. Then, take your new knowledge into the field with the many field trips being
offered by experienced NPSO volunteers throughout the season. We will focus on flower
and fruit structure, leaf patterns, and some basic biological classification. No prior plant
knowledge necessary; all levels and abilities welcome.

 

Register in advance for this meeting:

https://us06web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZAlf--ppz8jHddpkyBeA-Z8gr-13_miGVAt 

 

After registering, you will receive a confirmation email with a link to join the meeting.
SAVE IT.

 

Thursday, May 12th, 7:00 pm - 8:30 pm

Program: In Search of the Wild Rhododendron

Presenters: Dave Andersen and Andrew Stern

 

Dave and Andrew have been exploring the Cascades of northern Oregon and southern
Washington in search of wild Rhododendrons since 2017. They have developed a
particular interest in how these plants fared in areas affected by wildfire and have
documented in photo and on iNaturalist how other plants, wildlife, and insects exist in
association with these Rhododendron species.

 

Register in advance for this meeting:

https://us06web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZ0of-ivpjIsGNKfpNUjuNtoJWWkThP9lQ5k

 

After registering, you will receive a confirmation email with a link to join the meeting.
SAVE IT.


https://us06web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZUrcu-vrz8uGtbXXwb2Td44XrIQxRTv_SWE
https://us06web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZAlf--ppz8jHddpkyBeA-Z8gr-13_miGVAt
https://us06web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZ0of-ivpjIsGNKfpNUjuNtoJWWkThP9lQ5k


 


 Siskiyou


To join the Siskiyou Chapter email list: Send an email, from the address at which you
want to receive announcements, to: announce-join@siskiyou.npsoregon.org. No subject
or message is required. You will get a confirmation email. If you would like to volunteer
to lead a hike, make a suggestion, or provide feedback regarding the field trip program,
please contact Katelyn Detweiler, detweiler.katelyn@gmail.com. Join us on Facebook
at: https://www.facebook.com/SiskiyouChapterNativePlantSocietyOfOregon.


The Siskiyou Chapter has a YouTube channel; check it out
at: https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXFI2J9yp2AYmUzNz0jLlSw.


Thursday, March 17th, 7:00 pm – 8:00 pm

Zoom Program: Introduction to the Rare Plant Monitoring Network of Southern
Oregon

Speaker: Sean Prive, Understory Initiative


To register for this free zoom talk: bit.ly/sisk-npso-talks.


Thursday, March 24th

Meeting: Siskiyou Chapter Member Meeting


Siskiyou Chapter Member Meetings (now separate from programs) are the fourth Thursday
of the month in 2022. To register for the member meeting: bit.ly/sisk-npso-checkin.

 

Thursday, April 21st, 7:00 pm – 8:00 pm 

Zoom Program: Using iNaturalist

Speaker: Rachel Werling

 

To register for this free zoom talk: bit.ly/sisk-npso-talks

 


Umpqua Valley
Visit umpquavalleynativeplants.com for more information on chapter activities or to be
added to our email list. Check out our Facebook page,
www.facebook.com/UmpquaValleyNPSO. Not online? – call Donna Rawson at 541-643-
0364.


Willamette Valley


Sunday, March 27th, 9:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m.

Field Trip:  McDowell Creek Falls

Leader: John Savage

 

John Savage will lead a walk to view Oregon fetid adder’s tongue (Scoliopus hallii) and
other early-blooming wildflowers at McDowell Creek Falls near Sweet Home, Oregon. The
1.7-mile loop walk (with 200 feet elevation gain) features lovely waterfalls and forest.
Bring water, lunch, snacks, appropriate foot gear, and clothing for wet and cold
conditions.  Registration is required. To register and for more information, please contact

mailto:announce-join@siskiyou.npsoregon.org
https://www.facebook.com/SiskiyouChapterNativePlantSocietyOfOregon
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXFI2J9yp2AYmUzNz0jLlSw
http://bit.ly/sisk-npso-talks
http://bit.ly/sisk-npso-checkin
http://bit.ly/sisk-npso-talks
http://umpquavalleynativeplants.com/
http://www.facebook.com/UmpquaValleyNPSO


John Savage at wvnpso@gmail.com.


William Cusick
Chapter notices and communications are done primarily through a Google group. For
more information or to be added to the Google group, please contact Susan Geer at 541-
963-0477 or susanmgeer@gmail.com. Find us on Instagram at
instagram.com/wm.cusick.chapter. Our website is not currently functional.


~~~~~


Native Plant Interest Groups:

Filipendula

For more information, visit our Facebook page: NPSO-Filipendula Chapter

NPSO State Officers

President: Dan Luoma, president@npsoregon.org

Immediate Past President: Lisa Blackburn, past_president@npsoregon.org

Vice President: Gail Baker, vice-president@npsoregon.org

Secretary: Steven Yeager, secretary@npsoregon.org

Treasurer: Michael Hartman, treasurer@npsoregon.org

Directors: Dave Garcia, Linda Hardison, Bruce Waugh, Karl Anderson, Lisa

Blackburn, and Margaret Conover

Committees & Chairs

Budgets and Grants: Dan Luoma

Conservation: Dawn Anzinger

Friends Of The Oregon Flora Project: Linda Hardison

Legislative: Dave Garcia 

Membership: Margaret Conover

NPSO Fellows: Cindy Roché and Kareen Sturgeon

Rare & Endangered Plants: Jason Clinch

Bulletin Editor: Faye Streier

Webmaster: Sunia Yang

More information about our NPSO Fellows here.

Chapter Presidents and contact information can be found here.
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